
Thank you for choosing Winslow
Township as your new home! If we
haven't met yet - my name is
Marie Lawrence.  I am confident
you will enjoy living here and will
find the township has a lot to offer
you and your family. This booklet
will help you navigate all the
wonderful amenities here in
Winslow Township!

Township of Winslow 

Welcome Packet

Nixle/Everbridge
Download the
Everbridge App or text
your zipcode to 888777
to opt-in
For Urgent Alerts &
Upcoming Events

My Winslow app
Enter Service Tickets
Public Works
Information 
Maps 
Meeting Agendas

Facebook
@winslowtownshipnj
@winslowtownshippolice

Fall/Winter 2023

Township
Mobile Apps and

Social Media

Welcome Letter from
Mayor Marie D. Lawrence

The first thing I would recommend is downloading the
township mobile apps - which are listed here. This is the
number one way we communicate with our residents with
regard to time sensitive or urgent alerts (Nixle/Everbridge).
You can also communicate with us (My Winslow) regarding
any concerns or questions, access maps, leaf collection
schedule, put in service tickets for assistance with missed
trash, and so much more! We also publish a newsletter twice
per year that is delivered via regular USPS mail in the spring
and fall.

The Township is home to almost 2 dozen parks, has
programs for those of all ages including Painting in the
Park, fireworks, Family Day, Fall Festival and more. I look
forward to meeting you at these events!

We're so glad you're here!
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Township Phone Numbers and Email Addresses 

Camden County Public Library -
South County Regional Branch

Winslow Township Fire Department 

Winslow Township  Police Department 

Winslow Township  Municipal Building 

 

Public Utilities 

Winslow Township Public Schools

Phone Number: (856) 753-2537 
Hours of Operation: 
Monday - Thursday: 10 a.m. - 9 p.m.
Friday, Saturday: 10 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Address: 125 S. Route 73, Braddock NJ 08037

Police Emergency 9-1-1 
Non-Emergency Dispatch (609) 561-3300
General Police Information (609) 567-0700 option "1"

Address: 9 Cedarbrook Road, Sicklerville NJ 08081
Emergency 9-1-1 
Administrative Office (609) 561-4225
firedistrict@winslowtwpfd.org

Address: 125 S. Route 73, Braddock NJ 08037 
Phone Number: (609) 567-0700

Hours of Operation: Mon.- Fri., 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Office of the Mayor                                                                           Option "*"           mayorlawrence@winslowtownship.com

Animal Control                                                                                  Ext. 7002                animalcontrol@winslowtownship.com
Board of Health/Vital Statistics/Marriage License                Option "8"                              dpitts@winslowtownship.com
Code Enforcement                                                                            Ext. 7002                               sheinz@winslowtownship.com
Department of Public Works                                                         Option "2"                 publicworks@winslowtownship.com
Building Inspections                                                                        Option "5"                construction@winslowtownship.com
Human Resources                                                                             Ext. 5004                    djacobehart@winslowtownship.com
Planning and Zoning                                                                        Option "6"                           cclauss@winslowtownship.com
                                                                                                                                                  bhouseholder@winslowtownship.com
Tax Assessor                                                                                       Option "9"                        assessor@winslowtownship.com
Tax Collector                                                                                       Option "3"                    collections@winslowtownship.com
Township Clerk                                                                                  Option "0"                               clerk@winslowtownship.com
Violations – Municipal Court                                                          Option "4"                              court@winslowtownship.com
Water/Sewer Department                                                              Ext. 6003                           utilities@winslowtownship.com

 Atlantic City Electric 
Phone Number: 1-800-642-3780

Emergency #: 1-800-833-7476
 

South Jersey Gas
Phone Number: 1-888-766-9900

Emergency: Call 911 and South Jersey Gas
1.800.582.7060 

Comcast 
Phone Number: 1-800-COMCAST (266-2278) 

Verizon 
Phone Number: 1-800-275-2355 

Administration Office Address: 
40 Cooper Folly Road, Atco NJ 08004

Phone Number: (856) 767-2850

Superintendent Office - Extension 7512
Transportation - Extension 7610

www.winslow-schools.com

Address: 35 Cooper Folly Road, Atco NJ 08004 

The South County Regional Branch of the Camden County
Library System is a spacious facility located across from the
Winslow Township Middle School and High School.  The library
features a variety of programming for all age groups including
a variety of classes both in- person and virtually.
https://www.camdencountylibrary.org/south-county-
regional-branch-library 3

mailto:firedistrict@winslowtwpfd.org
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Attention Seniors…Winslow Senior Bus is on the Move!
Winslow Township senior residents are encouraged to take advantage of the
Township’s senior bus services. Our seniors have been enjoying the services that the
bus provides. We provide bus trips to the casinos, eateries, Smithville and more! This
free transportation service is available to Township residents 55 years and older. Bus
service runs Monday through Friday from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm. The senior bus
schedule is as follows:

SENIOR SERVICES

Winslow Township Senior Citizens
Association meets at the Bud Duble Senior
Center  (33 Cooper Folly Road - next to the
Library) Monday thru Thursday.  Over 300
members enjoy numerous activities, special
events and trips. For more information,
please contact Gloria London, President at
609-567-0700 ext. 1265 or the Senior
Building at  609-567-0700 ext. 1266/1267.
Please visit the township website at
www.winslowtownship.com under
“Community Events” for the latest senior
center calendar.

The below events are open to ALL residents:

Virtua Mobile Farmers Market

Every Wednesday/Rain or Shine/All Year Long
9:30 A.M. – 10:30 A.M.
Winslow Shopping Center
510 Williamstown Road
Sicklerville, NJ 08081

Virtua Mobile Grocery Store 

Every Friday/Rain or Shine/All Year Long
9:00 A.M. – 10:30 A.M.
Christ Care Senior Housing
400 Grimes Road, Sicklerville, NJ 08081



PET LICENSING & LEASHING REQUIREMENTS
Pets must be registered with the Township annually. An application must 
complete with a copy of the current rabies vaccination certificate attached. 
For additional information, please contact the Municipal Clerk's Office by 
calling 609-567-0700 option "0". 

A current license issued by any other municipality of this state shall be accepted by the
Township of Winslow.

Dog Leashing
No person owning or having the control, custody or possession of a dog shall permit such
dog to run at large within the Township unless dog is on a leash and in the custody of
some person capable of controlling dog.

VOTING INFORMATION 
The Municipal Clerk is the Administrator of Elections and forms are available to register to
vote, change your address, change party affiliation and request vote by mail ballots. 

The Clerk's Office also offer free notary service. Please call ahead to ensure someone is
available the day you need assistance.

Information regarding above can be found at www.winslowtownship.com or reach the
department via email at clerk@winslowtownship.com 

If you are not sure where to vote, or what Ward you are in, etc. - you can access maps on the
township website under “services” or by visiting
https://winslow.maps.arcgis.com/home/index.html

Municipal Clerk

5



Zoning permits are required before placing any new structure on your property. i.e.:
sheds, fences, decks, pools, basketball courts, etc. This is to ensure compliance with the
Zoning Regulations. A zoning permit requires a copy of a recent survey showing
proposed improvements, HOA approval, if applicable; and a $25.00 fee. 

The State of NJ no longer requires a survey before closing on properties; if you do not
have a survey and plan to add an addition, replace fencing, install pools/decks—you
will need a recent survey. The Township does not provide this service and you would
need to hire a professional land surveyor.

Winslow Township has two areas: Pinelands and Non-pinelands. Each area is under
different zoning regulations. For specific questions about what is permitted in your
zone, please contact the Planning and Zoning Department, 609-567-0700 ext. 6.

The online codebook is available at https://ecode360.com/WI0339

Planning Board meets the third Thursday of every month at 7:00pm. Zoning Board
meets the second Wednesday of every month at 6:30pm. Online Agendas and past
minutes can be found:
http://www.winslowtownship.com/content/3296/3734/default.aspx

Construction Permits are required to construct, enlarge, repair, alter, renovate,
demolish, reconstruct or change the use of a building or structure or to install
equipment.

Before beginning any work, please contact the Construction Office to see if a permit is
required. 

All pools including soft sided and inflatable require a permit. 

Dumpsters require a permit before placement.  

Questions? Please contact us at (609) 567-0700 option “5” or at
construction@winslowtownship.com 

CONSTRUCTION

PLANNING & ZONING
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Paper and Cardboard
Newspaper, white paper, magazines and cardboard should be placed in your Winslow
Township issued recycle container and placed at curbside for collection on your normal
collection day by 7am. 

Do not put your paper recyclable in plastic bags.

Do not recycle: Waxed paper or waxed cardboard, plastic trash bags, and items that should be
in your trash container.

If you have a large quantity of cardboard from moving, residents may bring broken down
cardboard (no tape or packaging material, please) to the Public Works yard at the Municipal
Complex for recycling during normal business hours, Monday-Friday 7am-3:30pm. 

Batteries - Automotive and Household
Car batteries are recyclable and may be dropped off at the Public Works Office. Household
batteries are not recyclable and may be put with your normal trash.
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Trash & Recycling General Guidelines 
Updated September 2023 

Place Township-
issued trash and

recycling toters/carts
3 to 5 feet apart with
the “grab” bar facing

the street. Allow 5 feet
between the toters

and other objects such
as mailboxes or

vehicles.

Winslow Township utilizes automated trash and recycling pickup through Waste
Management. Place at curbside by 7am. All garbage/trash must be placed inside
suitable bags and in the Winslow Township issued container with the lid closed. No
material can be sticking out of the lid. No loose bags or additional containers will be
picked up. 

The containers must stay with the home and should be there when you move in. If
either toter is missing, please contact the Public Works Department at (609) 567-0700
option “2” or email publicworks@winslowtownship.com 



Tires

Car and bicycle tires may be put out for curbside collection, no more than four per bulk
collection day. Please be sure to have the rim off the tire. If it is a business they must be
disposed of by business owner at their cost.

Yard Waste

Yard waste, including grass, tree limbs and plants, etc. are collected as recyclable year-
round. You may use recyclable brown yard waste bags or any general container marked
yard waste.

Place at curbside for collection in open containers, paper bags or tied bundles, not
exceeding 50 lbs. for any one item.

Branches should be cut in 4 ft. lengths and securely tied.

Place yard waste several feet away from trash and recyclable.

DO NOT mix trash or recyclable with yard waste. DO NOT use plastic bags.

Stickers for your yard waste cans are available at the Winslow Township Public Works
office, located behind the Municipal Building or by calling 609-567-0700 option “2”.

Paints

Latex paints and empty containers are not hazardous waste and should be disposed of in
your regular trash. Collectors require that they be air dried with lids removed to ensure
pick up by our waste hauler. We recommend using kitty litter or sand as a drying agent.

White Goods

White Goods consist of refrigerators (doors must be off), washers, dryers, dishwashers,
stoves, swing sets, (concrete must be removed), lawn mowers, hot water heaters and all
other metal items. White goods are usually scheduled to be picked up on Fridays. Please
call the Dept. of Public Works, Monday - Thursday for an appointment at (609) 567-
0700, select option 2 or schedule via the My Winslow app by clicking on “start request”.
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Trash & Recycling General 
Guidelines  Continued

Acceptable Commingled Recyclables

All aluminum cans, plastic containers and glass bottles are to be put together in the recycle
container provided by the Township. 

Aluminum food and beverage containers - Aluminum soda and beer cans, cat food cans, etc.
Glass food and beverage containers - Flint (clear), Amber (brown), Emerald (green).
Ferrous Cans - Soup, coffee cans, etc.
P.E.T. plastic containers with the symbol #1.
H.D.P.E. natural plastic containers with the symbol #2. H.D.P.E. pigmented plastic
containers with the symbol #2 - detergent, shampoo and bleach bottles without caps.
Plastic numbers 4, 5, and 7 are no longer being recycled
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Non-Recyclable Items

 
4. NO Scrap Metal 

1. NO Plastic Bags 

 
3. Shredded Paper

 
5. NO Hazardous Waste 

 
2. NO Materials in Plastic Bags 

 
6. NO Diapers or Bio-Hazardous Waste 

 
9. NO Liquids 

 
8. NO Caps/Lids 

7. NO Non-Recyclable Plastics 

 
11. NO Frozen Food Containers 

 
10. NO Ceramics or Non-Recyclable Glass

Syringes and needles, diapers, and
other sanitary products are not
recyclables. 

Shredded paper is too small to sort.
These pieces fall through the cracks of
the sorting machines, stick to the belts
and end up all over the floor. Please
avoid shred- ding when possible
because it destroys the potential for
recycling. Shredded material should
only be placed in your trash toter.

Hazardous waste such as non-latex
paint, automotive fluids, car batteries,
and pesticides can be taken during
Camden County Hazardous Waste
collection events throughout the year. 

Scrap metal items of any size should
not go into your curbside bin. These
items cause excessive damage to the
recycling equipment. 

Workers have to slow the conveyor
belts to rip open 
bags that contain recyclables and then
add the bag to the heap of bags bounds
for the landfill. These inefficiencies
waste time and money.

Plastic bags are the WORST
contaminant in the recycling bin. The
bags tangle up in the machines at the
recycling center. Some big-box stores
take plastic bags for recycling.

Paperboard boxes that were designed
for freezer foods, such as frozen pizza,
and entrees, have plastic polymer
sprayed on them to protect against
freezer burn. That same coating
prevents the box from breaking up in
the recycling process. These materials
are not recyclable or compostable. 

Metal lids can be removed and recycled
loose in the bin. Plastic lids and caps
from glass bottles and jars should be
thrown away. 

When we use compact bottles for
shipping, liquids drip, splatter, and
explode all over the floor - creating a
sticky, smelly mess on the sorting floor.
Please completely empty and quickly
rinse out all containers before recycling.

Ceramics, china, dishes, mirrors, light
bulbs, porcelain, and window glass
should not go into the bin. Their
different melting points and chemical
compositions will ruin new glass bottles. 

There are many plastics that are still not
recyclable. Plastic lids, foam, and any
other plastics not listed in our recycling
guidelines are not recyclable because
stable markets do 
not exist for these materials. 



Q. How can I contact the Public Works Department?

A. You can call us at (609) 567-0700 select option 2 or email us at
publicworks@winslowtownship.com, or via the mobile app - My Winslow

Q. What holidays affect the trash collection schedule?

A. There are six holidays a year that may affect your trash collection schedule: New Years Day,
Memorial Day, Fourth of July, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day and Christmas Day. If your trash
collection day is on one of these holidays or if the holiday is during the week and your trash
follows the holiday during that week, your collection will be a day later. See our website home
page for any changes that may arise at www.winslowtownship.com.

Q. When is bulk picked up?

A. Bulk is picked up once per month. Bulk items such as couches and furniture can be placed
out "as is" for collection on your bulk day. Toilets need to be unbolted from the tank for pick
up. Carpet needs to be cut into 4 foot length or less, rolled and tied into bundles less than 45
lbs. each. Mattresses and box springs will need to be covered or wrapped in plastic before being
disposed. Mattress/Box spring bags can be found at big box stores for a small cost. The
schedule is as follows:

1st Thursday of the month-For residential bulk trash normally picked up on Monday

2nd Thursday of the month-For residential bulk trash normally picked up on Tuesday

3rd Thursday of the month-For residential bulk trash normally picked up on Wednesday

4th Thursday of the month-For residential bulk trash normally picked up on Thursday and
Friday.

If the Thursday for your collection date falls on a holiday, Waste Management will pick it up
on Friday. 

There are no bulk pick ups completed on the 5th Thursday of the month

* If a holiday that Waste Management is closed falls on Thursday of your bulk week, bulk will
be picked up on that Friday. 
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Department of Public Works
Frequently Asked Questions 

Motor Oil

Motor oil is recyclable and may be dropped off at:

Winslow Twp. D.P.W.
125 South Route 73 
Braddock, NJ 08037 
Monday - Friday, 7am – 3pm
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Our Public Works Department is working hard to make driving safer and easier in snowy
weather. Depending on the duration and amount of snowfall, township trucks may plow your
street several times. As snow rolls off our plows, it will accumulate in driveways. Please
understand that this is unavoidable and it is the homeowner's responsibility to clear it. Here are
some helpful hints to make "snow" business less frustrating:

Shovel snow to the right side of your driveway (facing the street) to minimize the amount of
snow entering your driveway.

If possible, wait until the township trucks have made at least two passes on your street before
clearing your driveway. Shovel and/or blow snow onto the curb, not into the street.

DO NOT PARK cars on the street from one hour after snow has continuously fallen until 12
hours after snow has stopped. This speeds the removal process and prevents cars from being
plowed in.

To insure safety of pedestrians, residents must remove snow from sidewalks following a snow
fall. Please remember that children are walking to school and bus stops are all over town.

In the event of deep snow, please shovel around your mailbox and fire hydrants near your
house – for your safety and your neighbors'.

County-Maintained Roads
Not all roads in Winslow Township are maintained by the township. During bad weather, we
often receive calls from our residents about the condition of roads whose maintenance is the
responsibility of Camden County. We're happy to relay your concerns, but if you would like to
reach the Camden County Highway Department directly, please call (856) 783-0043. 

Route 30, Route 73 and Spring Garden Road are maintained by the State of New Jersey:

State Highway Maintenance Issues
(potholes, deer carcass, highway litter, malfunctioning traffic signals, highway street lights, high
grass, damaged/missing signs, guardrail damage or other maintenance problem)
Complete our online maintenance report form or call 1.800.Pothole.

The county maintains many roadways within Winslow Township. For those roads please
contact the Camden County Public Works at 856-566-2980. The following is a list of county-
maintained roads:

Snow Removal 
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Leaf Collection 

The 2023 Fall Leaf collection is listed below. Leaves MUST be out on the first day of
your scheduled week pick up to guarantee collection. We are able to service each street
once during the scheduled week. Leaves must be free of branches, twigs, trash, and
acorns as they will clog the machine and we will not be able to collect them. Do not
park vehicles on top of or close to the leaf piles on your street as this will prevent our
vehicles and crew from collecting them. 

The dates listed are the only dates for collection.

FALL COLLECTION DATES

WARD 1 
NOVEMBER 6- NOVEMBER 10 DECEMBER 4 – DECEMBER 8

WARD 2 
NOVEMBER 13-NOVEMBER 17 DECEMBER 11 – DECEMBER 15

WARD 3 
NOVEMBER 20- NOVEMBER 24 DECEMBER 18 – DECEMBER 22

WARD 4 
NOVEMBER 27- DECEMBER 1 DECEMBER 26 – DECEMBER 29

Not sure which Ward you are in? Visit www.winslowtownship.com and click on
“services” and select “Winslow Maps”. 



PROCEDURES FOR A SEWER SERVICE PROBLEM

Occasionally a homeowner will experience a problem with their sewer service; i.e.,
lateral blocked, drain lines not draining or draining extremely slowly. 

As the owner you are responsible for your sewer lateral from the house to the street. A
backup may be internal, or it may be from the sewer main located in the street.

It is recommended to contact Winslow Township Utilities first before contacting a
plumber by calling (609) 567-0700 Monday thru Friday 8:30 am – 4:30 pm.

Winslow Township Utilities will check the sewer lines in the street and will advise you
if it is necessary to contact a plumber.

Please be aware, that once a resident contacts a plumber, the resident is responsible for
all costs associated with the plumber fees, etc. 

After hours, holidays, nights and weekends – residents may call the non-emergency
police number at (609) 561-3300 and On-Call Personnel from the Utilities Department
will be dispatched to investigate.

Payments for water/sewer (not including Camden County Municipal Utilities aka
CCMUA portion) are done through the Tax Collections Office. Please see that section
for details.
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UTILITIES DEPARTMENT
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Trash Toter (s) Placement at curb
No trash garbage or recyclable shall be placed at the point designated for collection
at or near any street earlier than 5:00 p.m. on the day before the designated day
for collection, and shall be removed from the point designated no later than 6:00
p.m. the day after the designated day for collection.

Grass Maintenance
No person, firm or corporation owning or occupying property within the
Township of Winslow shall permit any grass or weeds or any vegetation
whatsoever, not edible or planted for some useful or ornamental purpose, to grow
or remain upon such to exceed a height of six (6) inches.

Snow/Ice
Whenever surface of any public sidewalk along a public street or highway in the
township shall be found to be covered by ice or two (2) inches or more of snow, it
shall be the responsibility of the abutting property owner or occupant to remove
said ice or snow within twelve (12) hours of daylight after the same shall fall or be
formed thereon.

House Numbers
The owner, occupant or lessee of each house, store or other building must display
house/building numbers. Below are the specifications please ensuring all buildings
are clearly marked so emergency personnel can locate each property:
(1) In Arabic numerals.
(2) A minimum height of three (3) inches.
(3) Mounted in a secure fashion to the front wall or porch of the building to be
clearly visible from the street.
Visibility of numbers on building which is set back. If said house or building has a
setback location then the owner, occupant or lessee shall provide a post, rod,
including a mailbox, with the number affixed thereon and visible from the street
upon which the building fronts.

Water Restrictions
Mandatory restriction of the use of water for outside water (watering lawn and
landscaping, washing cars or exterior cleaning). Even numbered addresses can
water on even numbered days and odd numbered addresses can water on odd
numbered days. Water usage is restricted to 5:00 am to 7:00 am and 7:00 pm to
9:00 pm. Outside water usage is prohibited on the 31st day of the month.

Owners whose property violates any provision of the code are notified to correct the
violation and comply with the regulations. The Township works rigorously to keep
Winslow Township looking its best. Contact us anytime by calling (609) 567-0700 or
via the "My Winslow" app.

Property Maintenance Regulations 

https://ecode360.com/34621494#34621494
https://ecode360.com/34621495#34621495
https://ecode360.com/34621496#34621496


Doing work on your home? Did you know, you may qualify for a Five-Year Residential
Abatement?

Here is what you should know:

1. Residential single-family properties fifteen (15) years of age or older.
2. Property owners will have 30 days from the date of completion to file the application
with the Assessor’s Office.
3. Up to $25,000 of the Tax Assessor’s full and true value of the improvement may be
abated (exempt) from property taxes for 5 years, for those who take out proper project
permits.
4. There is no application fee required for this program.
5. Applications are available from the Construction Office or the Assessor’s Office when
you apply for the permit.

Full prerequisites and qualifications can be found in the Code of the Township Chapter
66 - which can be found online at https://ecode360.com/WI0339/. Questions regarding
this program should be directed to the Assessor's Office @ 609-567-0700 option #9.

Property Tax Deduction? Do you qualify?

The State of New Jersey, administered through the Assessor’s Office, provides property
tax deductions to Veterans, Widows of Veterans, Senior Citizens, Disabled Persons and
Widows of Seniors and Disabled Persons. Each deduction has specific
qualifications/prerequisites that must be met and requires the filing of an application.

Q: Want to find out if you qualify for one of these deductions?
A: Yes. Please feel free to call the Assessor’s Office 609-567-0700 option #9
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Assessor's Office Helpful Tips & Information



 
The Winslow Township Police Department strongly believes in community
involvement, communication, and public awareness. Our Police Department is
active on all main social media platforms, and we encourage every citizen to follow
us so that we can keep you informed. 

As always, thank you for being a part of the Winslow Township Community. It is our
pleasure to serve you and address any concerns that you have. On behalf of all the
members of the Winslow Township Police Department, we are honored to serve
you. We appreciate all that you do in helping to keep this community safe. The
Police Department could not be as successful without your assistance. 

The Winslow Township Police department is always open and available to address
your concerns. Please do not hesitate to call 911 for emergencies or 609-561-3300 for
non-emergencies.

Chief Don Lemons

POLICE DEPARTMENT
 
On behalf of the Police Department, I welcome you to
Winslow Township. If we haven’t met yet – my name is
Donald Lemons, and I am the Chief of the Winslow Township
Police Department. The Winslow Township Police
Department is an agency focused on community-oriented
policing and is committed to improving the quality of life of
our residents and visitors. As your Chief of Police, I am
committed to leading this department in efforts to preserve a
high quality of life and feeling of safety for Winslow
Township’s diverse population. Our Officers understand the
importance of working as a team and partnering with residents
and businesses. Together, we will continue to make Winslow
Township a better place to live, work, and play.
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Tax Bills are due quarterly:  

There is a 10-day grace period however, if payment is received after the 10th day
interest reverts back to the due date. Bills are due to Winslow Township at 125
South Route 73, Braddock, NJ 08037. Questions? Call (609)567-0700 ext 2090. 

We accept cash and checks. If paying with debit or credit there is fee of 2.95%.
Payment can be made in person, over the phone (844-611-4022), or online. If
paying on the phone, please contact the office to get a pin number. Additionally,
there is a drop box located in the Police Station lobby of the municipal building for
check or money order payments only. 

Tax bills are only mailed out once a year in late July. Tax/Utility bills will not be in
your name until the Camden County Clerks office sends the Tax Assessor the
recorded deed. That can take between 6-8 weeks. Please contact this office if you
would like a copy of your bill. Taxes or assessments are valid whether or not the
taxpayer receives a bill. 

Utility: The Winslow Township Water/Sewer Bills are due quarterly: 2/28, 5/30,
8/30 and 11/30. 

There is another sewer bill that comes from the Camden County Municipal
Utilities Authorities. 

The Camden County Municipal Utilities Authorities bills are due on: 

Payments are due to the CCMUA at 1645 Ferry Ave., Camden, NJ 08014 Questions?
Call (856) 541-3700.

Property Tax and Utility Collections
Information for New Residents
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BILL DATE DUE DATE

3/1 4/15

6/1 7/15

9/1 10/15

12/1 1/15

February 1 August 1

May 1 November 1



STAY “IN THE KNOW” WITH MOBILE APPS

Everbridge/Nixle Alerts App

This is used by Winslow
Township for time sensitive
or urgent notifications such
as road closures. It is also
used for upcoming events,
etc.
Download the Everbridge
app or text your zip code to
888777.

My Winslow app

This app is for residents to
put in service tickets for
missed trash, etc. and to
obtain information on
upcoming township
meetings, leaf collection
schedules, and more!
Residents can also enable the
notifications feature for
NON-emergent notifications
such as employment
opportunities.
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UPCOMING EVENTS
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Thank you for choosing Winslow Township as
your home. We look forward to meeting you!

If you have a question that we have not
answered - please call us at (609) 567-0700.
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